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July 11, 2013 
 
Mr. Donny O’Dell, Superintendent 
Celina ISD 
205 S. Colorado Street 
Celina, TX 75009 
 
Re: Celina High School Concession Building 
 Recommendation to Award  
 
Mr. O’Dell, 

The Celina Independent School District received competitive sealed proposals for the Celina High School 
Concession Building on Tuesday, July 9, 2013.   Refer to the attached proposal tabulation for results.   

The attached document indicates the fees, contingencies, budgets, contractors recommended for 
award, etc.  Award will be made to the lowest responsive and responsible bidder in each package that 
offers the Celina Independent School District the best value as determined by the criteria set forth in the 
bid documents.     

Gallagher Construction Services recommends the award of all contracts as listed contingent upon 
continued negotiations with the District’s representative and receipt of required insurance and bonds.  If 
the awarded contractor does not provide the necessary insurance and bonds, award will be made to the 
respondent with the next highest evaluation. 

Gallagher Construction Services is honored for the opportunity to work with the Celina Independent 
School District and Claycomb and Associates on this project. 

Sincerely, 
GALLAGHER CONSTRUCTION SERVICES 
 
 
Von Gallagher, President 

 

cc: 
Jeff Edwards – Claycomb and Associates 

3501 Token Dr., Suite 100   x   Richardson, TX 75082   x   972.633.0564   x   972.633.0164 Fax   x   www.gallaghertx.com 
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